It is with the greatest sadness that I have learned of the passing of Peter Tomek.

My colleague Peter Tomek was the Austrian employers delegate to the International Labour Conference and a member of the ILO Governing Body from 2002 to 2008. During this time he was an active titular member in many committees.

He was also Vice-Chair of the ILO Seventh European Regional Meeting which took place in Budapest in 2005.

During all these years, he was of instrumental support to the Employers' Group and was highly regarded at international level by his peers, as well as workers and the ILO colleagues. Due to his friendly and charming personality and great competence and wisdom Peter was appreciated by all those who had the privilege to work with him in the context of the ILO.

As Vice-President of the IOE for Europe and Central Asia and on behalf of the worldwide membership of IOE, as well as in my personal capacity, I would like here to pay tribute to his memory.

Truthfully,

Renate Hornung-Draus